Girls Lacrosse Booster Club April 5, 2023

California Grill @ 6:00

Attendance: Dan Smith, Cheryl Wenner, Ellen Perna, Trish Lilley, Stephanie Daino, Gina Talbut, Carrie Wenban

Secretary Report, Trish Lilley

• Shared March minutes, can be found on the lax website.

VP Report, Ellen Perna

• Bad weather coats are accounted for, 9 JV, 10 Varsity, using 3 coach coats as needed.

Treasurer Report, Cheryl Wenner

- Went over the checking account, about \$4300...website payment due in April, Dollars for Scholars outstanding. Warm up clothing/gear money was easily collected. May have Senior Night expenses in April.
- **Sponsor money** is coming in. Currently \$1375, minimum donation of \$100 to be a sponsor. Sponsors are listed on the website. Sponsors will be announced during home games. There will not be sponsor t-shirts.

President Report, Dan Smith

- LAX Apparel Store with BSN has sold about \$2700 in merchandise. Booster Club commission about \$260. There will be another commission when the modified store closes.
- Most warm up gear has arrived and passed out to players.
- Parent Help
 - -Modified parent rep, Lizzy Fey
 - -JV parent reps, Sue Malejs & Karen Ryan
 - -Varsity parent rep, needed
 - -Modified player headshots-Kelly Browning
 - -JV Coats transport-Meg Moyer
 - -Varsity Coats transport-Ellen Perna
 - -Boat House Jacket coordinator-Karen Ryan

Fundraisers for 2023

- Car Wash will be May 7 at Tractor Supply, 11:00-3:00. Will collect car wash ticket money and unsold tickets at Senior Night on May 1. There will be a Sign Up Genius to donate supplies (soap, sponges, & drying towels) and sign up for a time for players to work at the car wash. Booster Club will supply pizza.
- **Golf Tournament**...Need to form a Golf tournament Committee. Two parents offered to chair. Carrie Wenban offered to help. Parents will look into other courses. We will include the Youth Recreational Program and Modified families.

2023 Season

- Season Update...teams are off to a good start. Spring Break schedule looks tough.
- The Mattituck, Long Island team has invited the Vesta teaml to visit and play next spring (2024). Possibly involve 2 days, 2 games, & hotel stay. If we accept the invitation, we will need to fund raise for a bus, hotel, and food.

- Senior Night will be May 1.
 - -Senior Night Shirts are in production. Booster Club will pay for shirts for seniors, non-senior players will need to pay for their shirt, around \$15. Gina Talbut and Riley Smith will collect money at practice.
 - -Senior forms for the program and announcements have been given to seniors.
 - -Will order balloons, flowers, and cookie tray.
 - -Need to invite Youth Rec and Modified players to join in the ceremony.
 - -Seniors will need to gather 5-10 photos to be used in creating senior posters.
 - -Varsity non-senior players will make senior posters.
 - -Need announcer for senior night, check with Josh Gannon about the announcer.
 - -Need to check on making the program. Will hand out colored paper programs to senior families, others can access the program with a digital code.
 - -Need to check with Jeremy on start time of Senior Night.

New Business

- Sectional Shirts...looking into ordering shirts for sectionals, \$11-15 depending on design.
- **BU has a new athletic director**. He has shared vouchers for BU mens and womens lax games to be shared with HS players.

Next Booster Club Meeting...May 15, 2023, 6:00 pm at California Grill